

NEW YORK STATE

BUILDING OFFICIALS CONFERENCE INC. CAPITAL DISTRICT CHAPTER

June 23, 2017

Jackie Coons:

A motion was made to dispense with the reading of the minutes by Tony Nuciforo, seconded by Dennis Mason and carried.

Andrew Fuller:

The Treasurer's report was presented and a motion to accept it was made by John Flannigan, seconded by Sam Ricotta and carried.

Val Scott:

The scholarship application is available online. The deadline for submission is the end of July.

The August meeting will be on August 25th at Lanthier's Grove.

Member forums will be added to the website in the closed member group. The next email to members will include a survey for topics to be covered on the forum.

F. McAndrews, DOS:

July will be next scheduled opportunity for the vote on corrections to the Uniform supplement for 2017. NYCR parts will be changed to reflect new versions of code. It is possible that changes could be adopted by October.

Dottie Harris:

The ICC conference is in September. There are no code hearings this year. There is a meeting and training scheduled.

The State legislative session has ended. A bill was passed that prohibits enforcing more restrictive local ordinances prior to receiving ICC approval after filing a local law with the State. A bill also passed to require opt out versus opt in for permitting sparkling devices per the NYS legislation. A bill did not pass that proposed to require NY Code updates funded by 54G money with each ICC revision cycle.

Sam Ricotta:

The Capital District NYSBOC Education committee met. A tentative agenda has been formed for the conference on Oct 16-18th totaling 20 credit hours.

At the last meeting the state Delegates discussed changes to honorary membership status. The proposed modifications to the rules were not accepted. The changes will be revised but there won't be time for anything to be enacted by the end of this year.

Training that is not preapproved by DOS can be attended but paperwork must be submitted by the end of the year for the State to determine if credit will be assigned to the student.

John Flannigan:

Eastern States hasn't had an in-person meeting in three meetings. The organization has not had much activity. Training continues to be scheduled for non-central locations that are undesirable to most members.

Mark Platel:

There will be no annual golf outing this year. A small social event will be scheduled in lieu of the usual activity.

The State NYSBOC school registration is open for Sept 27th-29th in Liverpool NY.

Membership Committee:

The committee is requesting suggestions of events for opportunities to promote new members.

Sunshine Committee;

Flowers were sent to the family of Pete Lattanzio for the loss of his father.

50/50:

The winner of the \$30 raffle was F. McAndrews from DOS and the winner of the \$60 raffle was Sharon Wheeler from DOS.

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting.